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Church of the Ascension CE Primary School 

‘Learn with love, flourish in faith’ 

   Autumn Newsletter No. 7 18th October 20242024 

Dear Family, 

The team from the Black Country Foodbank came to pick up your very generous contributions to our 
Harvest Festival collections on Tuesday. We collected 185kg of produce!  

A reminder that flu vaccinations will be carried out for all year groups on Monday 21st October. If 
anyone has not consented but would like to, the link will re-open on Monday when the team are here 
carrying out the vaccinations. 

Mrs L Mason 

CLUBS THIS WEEK 

Monday        - Key Stage 2 Choir 

Tuesday       - Year 6 Tag Rugby   

  Church Club       

Wednesday  - Science Club(pre-booked & paid) 

Thursday      - Year 5 Football 

                       Worship Leaders (Lunchtime) 

Friday           - Year 6 Football & Girls Football 

                     - Ace Coaching Multi Sports (pre-             

                      booked & paid) 

 

  

 

PRAISE ASSEMBLY 

The following children received a certificate in 

Praise Assembly today:- 

1C –  Felicity  5CS – Summer  

1/2BC – Keira   5/6M – Rosa  

2S –  Harper  6P – Aadi  

3N –   Scarlett   

3/4J –  Teddy  Well done everyone! 

4C –  Mia  

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

This week we have continued our theme of miracles and learnt about Jesus Claiming the Storm. We 

learnt that Jesus was not afraid and encouraged his disciples to have faith in him. 

DPA DIRECT LESSONS 

Enrolments are now closed for lessons in the Autumn term for DPA Direct lessons.  
They will open again after October half term for lessons to start in January for the Spring term. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SICKNESS 

We are currently experiencing an increase in the number of children who have sickness and/or upset 

stomachs. Can we remind parents that children must not return to school until 48 hours after the last 

bout of sickness or diarrhoea. If your child is away from school due to illness, you must contact the 

school office and leave a message detailing the nature of their illness; sickness, high temperature etc. 

 

BOOKING LUNCHES 

Can we remind parents that school lunches need to be booked at least 24 hours in advance. Also, 

when making bookings, please ensure you complete the checkout process and ensure the basket is 

empty because it is only at this point that the booking comes through to us. Thank you. 

 

 

POPPIES 

Poppies will be on sale in school next week at a suggested donation of 20p. 

There will also be a few other items available to buy as follows: 

Toggle Bracelet £1 

Reflector £1 

Wristband £1 

Snap Band £1.50 

Items will be sold at break times. If your child would like to purchase anything, please send in money in 

a named envelope/purse. 

We hope you can help us support this worthwhile cause. 

  
 

 

 

 

H.S.A SCHOOL DISCOS 

 

Our school discos will be held on Thursday 24th October: 

Reception disco – 3:20-4:15pm please see the separate email sent to Reception parents about 

this event. The link to book tickets for Reception Disco ONLY is below: 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/church-of-the-ascension-primary-school-hsa 

 

Key Stage 1 disco – 5:30 – 6:25pm £3 entrance to be paid on arrival (price includes sweets & unlimited 

drinks) 

Key Stage 2 disco – 6:30 – 7:30pm £2.50 to be paid on arrival. (price includes unlimited drinks) Tuck 

shop will be open for purchasing sweets.  

There will be a stall with goodies to buy on the evening (fidget toys, light-up toys etc.) and glitter tattoos 

will also be available to buy. 

Please note: children will need to be dropped off at reception at the start time and collected from the 

hall doors at the end. 

Mobile phones will not be permitted at the school disco. A mobile phone drop-off point will be available 

upon entry. 

 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/church-of-the-ascension-primary-school-hsa


 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 


